January 13, 1961

Dr. Samson Rafael Weiss Union of Orthodox Jewish Congregations 8h Fifth Avenue New York 11, New York

Dear Dr. Weiss:

You will probably receive this letter when I am already across the Atlantic. Nevertheless, I do want you to know how deeply I appreciate all your efforts in preparing my tour for me.

It is so infrequent that a man in community work receives his due recognition that I don't want to be guilty of missing an opportunity to express my feelings to one who richly deserves commendation. Every aspect of the trip was handled with efficiency, with courtesy, and with dignity. Thank you, therefore, and be assured of my everlasting admiration.

Sincerely yours,

Rabbi Norman Lamm